
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board meeting to the Council meeting of 1 July 2004 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 Matthew Noon, Environment Canterbury:  New Cross Suburban Bus Service 
 
  Matthew Noon, Strategic Planner (Operations), Environment Canterbury, addressed the Board 

regarding Environment Canterbury’s public consultation and progress regarding a new cross-
suburban service linking New Brighton, QEII, St Albans, Riccarton, Hornby and Halswell.  
Mr Noon advised that the new service should be operational by November 2004. 

 
 2.2 Representatives from Richmond Neighbourhood Group:  Swanns Road/Avonside Drive 

Intersection 
 
  Graham Reddell and Elaine Kerr, representatives from Richmond Neighbourhood Cottage Inc, 

addressed the Board regarding a variety of traffic issues in Swanns Road (including the 
proposed give way sign at the intersection of Swanns Road and Avonside Drive) and a number 
of issues in London Street (including the removal of a tree to allow developers to proceed with 
an entranceway outside 34 London Street).   

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


